
Town of Manchester 
      May 24, 2017 
 

The Mayor and Council of the Town of Manchester met on the above date.  Those 
present were Mayor Ryan Warner, Jenn Warner, Melinda Smith, Vince Pacelli, Debra Howe, 
Dale Wilder, Steve Miller and Kelly Baldwin. 

 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Melinda Smith, Debra Howe and Dale Wilder were sworn in as Councilmembers by 

Mayor Warner. 
 
 Ms. Howe nominated Mr. Wilder to continue to serve as the Vice President of the 
Council.  Mr. Pacelli seconded the nomination.  The nomination passed unanimously. 
 

Discussion followed regarding a request from Manchester Valley High School to water 
replacement sod for the athletic fields.  Mr. Miller stated that the State is under a drought warning 
issued through MDE.  Mayor Warner will touch base with the principal and ask him to attend the 
June council meeting to discuss further. 

 
Ms. Smith made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Warner seconded the motion. The 

motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:57pm. 
       

Respectfully submitted,  
Kelly J. Baldwin 


